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                                                 FINTRAY SCHOOL NEWS

Head Teacher:  Sheila Middleton BEd. SQH       
February 2015   
                                                           

Dear Parents and Carers, 
I am sure you are as delighted as we are to see the first signs of spring appearing everywhere. The days are lengthening and the additional light seems to lift everyone’s spirits. The slight warming of the weather has enabled the children to start clearing the garden in readiness for planting. With the support of Mrs McKay, they have also identified a suitable area for the bottle greenhouse and some of our senior pupils are in the process of working out how many bottles will be needed to build the greenhouse.   Some of our P3/4 pupils have also replanted the planters around the school with spring bulbs. 
Additionally, we are keen to work more closely with the local community by organising a litter pick in and around the village in April, with a suggested date of 24th April.  If you would like to join us, you would be very welcome. We would also like to be involved in planting summer flowers around the village in May. I will write again once we have a preferred date, so that you can be involved if you so wish.  
Mrs McKay has all the garden designs. The winning garden design, or an amalgamation of several designs will be used as a model for the garden. Prizes will be awarded to the winner / winners. 
We (the teaching team) are working closely to develop the social subject, science and technology aspects of the curriculum, to provide us with a carefully planned and coordinated balance of topics each term in each class. We have been careful to include Scottish history throughout, and to provide opportunities for deeper learning, personalisation and choice for our pupils. We have also organised outcomes and experiences to provide broader experiences through, for example focussing on the wider topic of ‘conflict’ rather than WW 2. We will share our work with parents, when it is complete, and ask for feedback.
You will have seen from recent F.S.A minutes that we have reverted back to inviting parents to a few assemblies per term. This will allow us to practise new songs and undertake whole school pupil council activities at the other assemblies. The date of the next assembly, to which you are invited, is overleaf. 
With kind regards,

Mrs  Sheila Middleton 

Head Teacher

Primary 7 transition (small school activities)
Over the next few weeks, our P7 pupils will be involved in several activities with children from other small schools. Our pupils have already enjoyed two such activities and they will be the hosts at the end of March.

Induction for the 2015-   2016 P1 intake of pupils   
We would like to invite the parents of our new pupils to the following activities:-

Tour around the school, meet other new pupils and introduction to the learning packs. Friday 20th March  at 9.30am.
Numeracy Workshops 
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You may wish to come along to the Numeracy workshops which are whole school events. Thursday 19th March 
1.30 – 2.30 and 6.30 – 7.30                           
Literacy Workshops 
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A Literacy workshop will be held on Thursday 18th June 2pm – 3pm
School Lunch with your child will be mid June.  Date to be confirmed.
Bedtime Community Café
Friday 20th March 2.00 – 3.00
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Please support this activity by writing, in 100 words or less, about your favorite bedtime story. We would like to display your writing to encourage others to read your favorite stories. Please submit your writing, and book, if you have one, by Wednesday 11th March. We are looking forward to some engaging reading. 
The last community cafe was very busy. If you can help on the day, please indicate on the tear off slip below. Thank you. 
Battlescar visit the school 3rd March 2015 
We are looking forward to a thoroughly enjoyable experience. Can I respectfully remind anyone who has not yet paid for this activity that we require £3 per child. Thank you.  

P3 / 4 Hatching Project 

Unfortunately, none of the eggs our P3/4 pupils were trying to hatch were viable. However, they are keen to try again in the warmer weather. 
Easter Church Service
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Thursday 2nd April @10am. All welcome.
End of Session Day Trip 
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We will take the whole school to the Transport Museum and Haughton Park in Alford at the end of the session. 

Dates for your diary 
Assembly to which parents are invited Friday 13th March at 1.30pm.
Red Nose Day Friday 13th 
If your child would like to ‘make their face funny for money’ on that day, they can make a donation to this charity. 
Numeracy workshop

Thursday 19th March 

1.30 – 2.30 and 6.30 – 7.30.

We would appreciate pupils coming back to lead the workshop in each class in the evening if possible.                    

Permission for pupils to return to school on Thursday 19th March to help with maths activities  
I give permission for my children / child to return to school on the evening of 19th March to help at the maths workshop

Parent Signature______________________________
Child’s / Children’s name/s _________________________________________ 

I will collect my child_____________
Help with Community Cafe Friday 20th March 2.00- 3.00

I can help with the Community Cafe 
Name _______________________________________________[image: image7.wmf]
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If you have difficulty in reading this paper please contact Hatton of Fintray School.


